Dear Secretary

I am a little disappointed that having made a number of worthwhile observations (see below) relative to the interests of shareholders, it appears that the committee has not identified shareholder issues warranting further consideration.  May I suggest those issues could be summarised as follows:

What measures can be adopted to enhance the provision of information to shareholders including the promulgation of the liquidators’ declaration required by sec 104-145 of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997?

Should the power to issue a declaration pursuant to the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 be extended to an administrator, a receiver, or a provisional liquidator?

Should an external administrator take account of the interests of shareholders in mounting legal actions against directors or other parties and should shareholders be invited to assist in the funding of such actions?

I believe these are significant issues that should be further considered by practitioners and by the committee.

Thank you

Tony McLean

deListed

02 9411 8875

 (see Submission 5)

Shareholders
1.1 One submission highlighted the need to consider the impact of corporate insolvencies on shareholders.
[1]  It noted that a shareholder’s most important residual interest is almost invariably the crystallisation of a capital loss for tax purposes.
[2]  Under sec 104-145 of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 a liquidator may make a declaration that there is no likelihood that the shareholders in the company will receive any further distribution in the winding up. 
1.2 Some concerns have arisen in regard to this provision.  Considerable time may elapse before a liquidator is able to make such a declaration. The power to make a declaration appears to be available only in the case of a liquidation. It would not apply in the case of a voluntary administration, a provisional liquidation or a receivership. The external administration of Pasminco took the form of a voluntary administration which did not permit a declaration to be made even though it was reasonably clear that shareholders would not receive a distribution. 
1.3 Other aspects that impact on shareholders of insolvent companies include:
·  It is important for shareholders to have information about the fate of their companies in external administration. However, in contrast to creditors, shareholders have limited rights to information. Companies under administration rarely hold AGMs. Progress reports on administrations should be available to shareholders;
· Legal actions against directors and auditors have the potential to benefit shareholders as well as creditors.  Where funding is required shareholders should also be invited to participate.
1.4 The Committee invites comment on the rights of shareholders in corporate insolvencies. 
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